
LOWRY CITY BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
Closed Session 

Tuesday June 17, 2025  
Draft Minutes 

 

Call to order 

On Tuesday, June 17, 2025 the Lowy City Board of Aldermen held a closed session 

meeting following the regular meeting. The closed session was held pursuant to 610.021.13 

Individually identifiable personnel records, performance ratings or records pertaining to 

employees or applicants for employment. Notice of the meeting was given by posting the notice 

on the bulletin board located at city hall and it was sent by email to the St. Clair County Courier. 

Mayor Patricia Landes called the meeting to order. Those in attendance were West Ward 

Aldermen Sean Langston and Shirley Edmunds and East Ward Alderman Jackie Cutler. East 

Ward Alderman Charles Cone was absent.  

 

Annual Staff Reviews 

On a motion from Langston and a second from Cutler, the board unanimously agreed to 

give all full-time employees a 4.5 percent raise in pay. Lowry City full-time employees include 

Water and Wastewater Superintendent Josh Muller, City Maintenance Worker Kenneth Walker, 

City Collector Stephanie Porter and City Clerk John Farrell. 

Adjourn: 

Langston moved and Edmunds seconded to adjourn the closed session and enter open 

session. Motion carried unanimously with a roll call vote. 

 

 

{Seal}                     

                  

                     

                                                                                                 

______________________________  

                          Patricial Landes, Mayor  

 

 

Attest: 

 

 

______________________________  

John Farrell, City Clerk                                                                                                                                                                                                  

 


